LW IS

April 17,2014

Debra Howland

Executive Director

NH Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit Street

Concord, NH 03301

Re: Docket 13-171 Sale of Eastman Sewer Company Assets & Liabilities
Dear Debra,

On April 16, 2014 the Eastman Community Association, sole owner of the Eastman Sewer Company, completed
the sale of the assets and liabilities of ESC to the Village District of Eastman. This sale was approved by the NH
Public Utilities Commission per order #25,634. Since the Village District now owns all ESC assets and is a
municipal corporation under RSA 52, it is our understanding the Eastman Sewer Company is relieved of its
obligations to provide regulated sewer service within its authorized franchise boundary, effective the date of
sale.

For your records, | have included a copy of the primary documents from the sale. Please contact me at 863-
4240 or at the address below if you require any further information or documentation to remove the Eastman
Sewer Company from your list of regulated utilities.

Thank you Debra.

rian Hardi

General Manaje
Eastman Sewer Company

cc: Mark Naylor, NHPUC
Jay Boynton, Esq.
Al Cirone, Esq.
Stephen P. St. Cyr
Eastman Community Association Board
Eastman Sewer Company Board
Village District of Eastman
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